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April 25, 2019 

 

Ms. Kirsten Walli 

Board Secretary 

Ontario Energy Board 

2300 Yonge Street 

Toronto, ON 

M4P 1E4 

 

Dear Ms. Walli, 

 

RE:  EB-2018-0319 Enbridge Gas Inc.  Open Bill Access and Bill Insert Program 
 

Energy Probe Research Foundation had requested intervenor status in this proceeding which was 

approved by the OEB in its Decision on Intervention Requests of April 24, 2019. 

 

We have reviewed the record to date, including Interrogatory Responses, the Partial Settlement 

approved by the Board and Procedural Order No.4. 

 

With regard to the continuation/discontinuation of the Bill Insert Program, we note that the 2013 

Settlement Agreement (EB-2013-0099, Exhibit N1, Tab 1, Schedule 1) to which EP is a party, at 

Paragraph 1(c) sets out the criteria that determine this matter.  

 

Based on the Company IR Responses, it appears that the 75% criterion for number of users has 

been exceeded in 2018. Accordingly, we agree with parties to the Partial Settlement, that the Bill 

Insert Program should be discontinued.  

 

As provided in Procedural Order No.4, we may file interrogatories by May 10, 2019, and attend 

the facilitated meeting between the parties and OEB staff on June 12, 2019. 

 

Respectfully submitted on behalf of Energy Probe. 

         

Original signed by 

 
 

Roger M.R. Higgin; SPA Inc. 

Consultant to Energy Probe  


